
RESOLUTION NO. 2021- 
 

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF ROCKLIN 
 APPROVING AND AUTHORIZING THE PURCHASE OF ONE KOMATSU WA200-8 3-SPOOL LOADER  

FROM ROAD MACHINERY, LLC 
  
 WHEREAS, the funds for one Komatsu WA200-8 3-Spool Loader were included in the Fiscal Year 
(FY) 2021/22 Budget and the 2022-26 Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) that was approved on June 22, 2021; 
and  
 
 WHEREAS, staff has determined that it is in the City’s best interest to purchase the 
equipment/vehicles through Sourcewell, formerly known as National Joint Powers Alliance (NJPA), that 
provides member government agencies access to competitively bid and publicly solicited contracts from 
vendors who supply goods and services; and 
 

WHEREAS, Komatsu America, Corp.’s authorized dealer, Road Machinery, LLC provided Quote # 
17111 for the Komatsu QA200-8 3-Spool Loader in the amount of $176,996 ($177,000 rounded) (Exhibit 
A); and  

 
WHEREAS, pursuant to Rocklin Municipal Code Section 3.04.090 C-Cooperative 

purchasing/procurement and D-Piggyback purchasing, allows the City to use cooperative purchasing 
and/or piggyback purchasing without separate competitive bidding by the City; and  
 

WHEREAS, the total cost for the purchase of the equipment based upon the quote is anticipated 
to be $177,000, and is included in the FY 2021/22 budget. No budget appropriation is necessary. 

 
 NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Rocklin as follows: 
 
                Section 1.            The purchase of one Komatsu WA200-8 3-Spool Loader from Road Machinery 
LLC in the amount of $177,000, which purchase is currently identified in the FY 2021/22 Budget, is 
approved, and the City Manager is authorized to procure the equipment.  

 
 PASSED AND ADOPTED this 12th day of October, 2021, by the following vote: 
 
AYES:  Councilmembers:  
NOES:  Councilmembers:   
ABSENT: Councilmembers:  
ABSTAIN: Councilmembers:  
 
      ____________________________________ 
      Jill Gayaldo, Mayor 
ATTEST: 
__________________________ 
Hope Ithurburn, City Clerk 


